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Can you recall the Scot who won the 1961 u.s. G.P. for Team Lotus 
in a Lotus 21 Climax? 
Answer inverted below. 

AUTOMOBILE QUARTERLY has published a fourteen page by our 
own Dennis Ortenburger in their Volume 18, number 3 1ssue, 
With 20 color plates featuring the Elites of the Ortenburgers, 
Bollingers and Alexanders, one would be wise to take advantage of 
a special offer to Club Elite. Automobile Quarterly Publications, 
221 Nassau Street, Princeton, N.J. 08540, will sell this issue alone 
to Club Members for $8.50 including postage. Write to the attention 
of L. Scott Bailey, Publisher and Editor-in-Chief and mention 
Club Elite. Keep up the great work, Dennis. 
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FROM ClARKSVILLE 

We have chosen to concentrate on ourselves, the membership of Club Elite 
within these pages. Response to the Survey mailed out w~ich asked those 
prying, personal questions was staggering. Three-quarters of those -----------­
mailed out were returned within 20 days ••••••••••• Thanks folks. 

1tn - 18 1SSUe, we ave init1ate a sect10n w hich wa_S_ tne bra1ncniia 
of our new Secretary - a Profile of the Members. We believe that you 
will find it fascinating to discover the background of those who have 
your similar interests. Adrien Schagen's willingness to submit our 
first profile is most appreciated. Also, it is appropriate that we 
should keep the issue international with the contribution of John 
Wagstaff. Succeeding issues will present more from Mr. Wagstaff as 
Alex had the honor of a visit from him recently. 

Club Elite is most fortunate the Bollingers have accepted the position 
of Secretary to succeed Barry. Again, a crisis has been averted and 
the Club remai~ in sound hands. 

All the best to Barbara and Alex and the members. 

Regards, 

Barbara and Bill Hutton. 

A PROCLAMATION 

WHEREAS: When spiralling inflation has doubled prices within two years, 
our Secretary has managed to keep Club dues static (the Feds. 
should take a lesson). 

WHEREAS: In the midst of chaos, when guest editors failed to meet 
publication deadlines (this was to be the March issue) our 
Secretary remained unflappable. 

WHEREAS: When every Club Member has changed his mailing address twice 
in two years, our Secretary has amazingly kept the Roster current. 

WHEREAS: When membership renewal dues trickled in each Spring, our 
Secretary never lost faith (although the gnashing of teeth 
could be heard in the East). 

WHEREAS: When rumor of a newly discovered deteriorated Elite reached his 
ears, our Secretary wasted no time in photographing and 
documenting the heap for our front cover. 

WHEREAS: When his tenure was approaching its conclusion, our Secretary 
sought and found a sucessor who will assure the future of 
Club Elite into its second decade. 

THEREFORE: Be it resolved that as a tribute to our benevolent dictator, 
Mr. Barry Swackhamer, we loyal Club Members shall at the hour 
of Noon (Rocky Mountain time) on the day of Saturday, May 15th 
(unless Sunday, the 16th would be more suitable) stand with an 
old Swackhamer newsletter in hand (you did preserve them, didn 't 
you?) outside (unless it's raining) facing San Jose and give 
three hearty Hoorahs (one only if you have had a recent heart 
by-pass). 

Thanks very much from us all, Barry. 
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